NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING
US 641 Corridor
Calloway County Kentucky
Henry County, Tennessee

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet in cooperation with the Tennessee Department of Transportation plans to hold a Public Informational Meeting on March 12, 2019 at the Hazel Baptist Church Gymnasium, 301 Gilbert Street East, Hazel Kentucky, 42049 between 5:30 pm and 7:30 pm.  The objective of this project for US 641 is to improve safety and mobility along the US 641 Corridor.  Improvements to US 641 between the Tennessee State Line (MP 0.00) and the Clarks River (MP 5.66) just south of Murray are planned to begin in late 2020.  Improvements in Tennessee will likely advance on a different schedule.

Attendees at the Public Informational Meeting will have the opportunity to review alternatives that are currently under consideration and to provide comments.  The Public Meeting will include a brief presentation providing an overview of the project and alternatives being considered.  Representatives from the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet will be present and available to discuss alternatives under consideration and to answer questions.  Representatives from the KYTC also will be available to discuss other issues of interest to the public including right of way and environmental considerations including historic properties.
  
Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966 (NHPA) requires federal agencies to consider the effects on historic properties for projects that they carry out, assist, fund, permit, license, or approve. If you have an interest in participating in the consultation process for historic properties that may be affected by the project, you are invited to participate as a Consulting Party. 
To apply to become a Consulting Party, visit https://transportation.ky.gov/EnvironmentalAnalysis/Pages/Consulting-Party-Projects.aspx or contact Brad Whybark at the KYTC District 1 office by calling 270-898-2431.
Per the American Disabilities Act, anyone requiring assistance with accommodations for attending the Public Meeting should contact the Chris Kuntz at the KYTC District 1 Office at 270-898-2431.
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